ROBSON RANCH WOMEN'S CLUB LUNCHEON

June 6, 2022

The general membership luncheon meeting of the RRWC was held on June 6, 2022.

Business Meeting:

President Rose Depoe called the meeting to order at 12:16 following a buffet lunch and welcomed all attendees.

Rose's quote for the meeting was from Coretta Scott King: "The greatness of a community is most accurately measured by the compassionate actions of its members."

All members were asked to silence or turn off their phones.

Rose and Nanci Garre introduced the new members and first time attendees.

Sandra Mankowich celebrated the June birthdays. There was a drawing for the free lunch. #14 won—Tammy Gaither.

Rose provided updates of the club's membership. We have a total of 426 members. 19 are new members since our last meeting

Rose provided an overview of the Club's finances. Our end of month balance was \$9403.28. Current operating funds which come from dues are \$5761.52 and operating funds spent is \$2238.48.

Rose thanked all of the individuals on the Luncheon Committee and the Hospitality Committee (Check-in Volunteers, Greeters and Table Decorators) for doing such a great job today.

Lisa Olson reported for Community Outreach. She said that for the Back to School drive, the club has purchased back packs in bulk and is selling them for \$10 each. They are available today to purchase, but if you didn't get one, you can call Lisa to make arrangements to pick one up. She will leave it outside for members to pick up @ 9500 Crestview. Lisa has ordered more backpacks. Our goal for this year is to fill 190 backpacks to be distributed by Friends of the Family to abused children. We will be collecting back packs as we have done in the past with a drive through on 7/26.

Donna Gardner announced that we raised \$520 today as a donation to Friends of the Family. As part of Share the Blessings, ???? won a free lunch at our next luncheon meeting.

Rose reminded everyone of the pink sheets on the table and asked them to write down the names of people to receive a card from the Sunshine Committee.

Kasey Miller invited everyone to come and participate with the Women's Club at the RR 4th of July Parade. She also reminded everyone about upcoming events: 20th Anniversary Celebration on September 6th, Grandparents Day at the Ranch on September 11th Holiday Market on October 8th, and Santa at the Ranch on December 4th.

Nancy Garre reported on the 20th Anniversary Celebration. She said raffle tickets were going well and explained that we needed to raise this money since there was no budget for the celebration and the raffle tickets sale would provide the needed funds. The evening event will for the whole community. Raffle tickets were sold at a table in the lobby today and by volunteers going from table to table. If anyone needs a raffle ticket, just let Nancy know.

Rose reminded everyone about the address for the Women's Club website: rrwomensclub.org

Diane Eoff announced that our July program will feature Kristyn Harris, award winning vocalist, rhythm guitar and songwriting and Haley Sandoz, known for her jazzy vocals and exceptional fiddling.

She then introduced our presenter for today, Randy L. Schmidt, author of "Little Girl Blue, the Life of Karen Carpenter" for a very engaging talk and presentation.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:38.

Respectfully submitted,

Donna M. DeBoever Secretary, RRWC